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ZAMBIAS' STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF EQUATORIAL GUINEA, 13TH MAY,2019.
Mr. President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Equatorial Guinea to the third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive national  report and update provided.

We applaud Equatorial Guinea for the positive strides she has achieved in her quest to promote and protect human rights and improve living standards of her people. We are however deeply concerned about the wellbeing of female prisoners who were extremely vulnerable to sexual assault and sexual violence by prison guards and fellow prisoners and that men and women shared common spaces. Equally of great concern to our delegation is the continued harassment and intimidation of human rights defenders, journalists, activists and political opponents despite Equatorial Guinea having  accepted recommendations during the last review.
We wish to recommend to Equatorial Guinea the following:
-To  investigate all threats and attacks against human rights defenders, journalists and activists and bring  to justice those responsible.
-To ratify the African Charter on Democracy, Elections and Governance, adopted by the African Union in Addis Ababa on 30th January, 2007.
-To address all forms of violence against women and criminalise domestic violence.
We wish Equatorial Guinea a successful review.
I thank you.
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